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June 5, 2015 

 

United States Department of Transportation       

Anthony Foxx, Secretary of Transportation 

1200 Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Foxx; 

 

I am writing in support of the City of Fort Collins’ application for funding as a part of the 2015 

Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) grant.  The City of Fort Collins’ project, 

Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight Connectivity Project, will provide funding for the construction of a 

grade separated crossing at the Burlington Northern Santa Fe (BNSF) railroad at Lemay Avenue and Vine 

Drive and the construction of Suniga Drive (New Vine Drive) from State Highway 287 to Timberline Road.  

 

The City of Fort Collins has done great due diligence in studying the need for such a project.  After 30 years of 

study and continual increases in vehicle and train traffic, accidents and city growth, the City of Fort Collins 

has prioritized this project as its #1 transportation capital project.  The City of Fort Collins has utilized an 

extensive planning process working in partnership with City Departments, BNSF, area businesses and local 

neighborhood groups to determine the best plan to appropriately serve the project area and increase the 

safety and vitality of the affected neighborhoods.  The City of Fort Collins previously developed a land use 

and economic development plan for the surrounding area and has moved to the next phase of preliminary 

design for the project. 

 

The grade separated crossing proposed in the Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight Connectivity Project 

is a critical part of the transportation infrastructure within the City of Fort Collins.  Improvement of the 

intersection has become a safety issue for BNSF, emergency services, and the travelling public.  Along with 

improved safety, additional benefits stemming from this project include:  multi-modal and transit 

infrastructure, increased reliability in freight movement, revitalization of three underserved neighborhoods 

adjacent to the project area, and increased access to business and educational services for the citizens of Fort 

Collins. 

 

The Fort Collins Area Chamber of Commerce is excited about the prospect of improving multi-modal 

connections and relieving vehicle and train congestion in northeast Fort Collins.  The Chamber is an active 

and forward-focused organization of 1,000 members, with a wide range of supporters from sole proprietors 

to large, multi-national corporations.  Our organizations focus centers on the importance that the business 

perspective is heard and understood by public officials.  Our Chamber has earned the prestigious national 5-

star accreditation, putting us in the top 1% of all chambers throughout the United States.  We offer our full 

support in the City of Fort Collins’ Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight Connectivity Project application 

for funding. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

The Fort Collins Area Chamber of Commerce 

 
 

David L. May 

President & CEO 





 

June 5, 2015 
 
 
 
 
United States Department of Transportation       
Anthony Foxx, Secretary of Transportation 
1200 Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx; 
 
 I am writing in support of the City of Fort Collins’ application for funding as a part of the 
2015 Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) grant.  The City of Fort 
Collins’ project, Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight Connectivity Project, will provide funding 
for the construction of a grade separated crossing at the Burlington Northern Santa Fe (BNSF) 
railroad at Lemay Avenue and Vine Drive and the construction of Suniga Drive (New Vine Drive) 
from State Highway 287 to Timberline Road.  
 
 The City of Fort Collins has done great due diligence in studying the need for such a project.  
After 30 years of study and continual increases in vehicle and train traffic, accidents and city 
growth, the City of Fort Collins has prioritized this project as its #1 transportation capital project.  
The City of Fort Collins has utilized an extensive planning process working in partnership with City 
Departments, BNSF, area businesses and local neighborhood groups to determine the best plan to 
appropriately serve the project area and increase the safety and vitality of the affected 
neighborhoods.  The City of Fort Collins previously developed a land use and economic 
development plan for the surrounding area and has moved to the next phase of preliminary design 
for the project. 
 

The grade separated crossing proposed in the Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight 
Connectivity Project is a critical part of the transportation infrastructure within the City of Fort 
Collins.  Improvement of the intersection has become a safety issue for BNSF, emergency services, 
and the traveling public.  Along with improved safety, additional benefits stemming from this 
project include:  multi-modal and transit infrastructure, increased reliability in freight movement, 
revitalization of three underserved neighborhoods adjacent to the project area, and increased 
access to business and educational services for the citizens of Fort Collins. 

 
The Fort Collins Hosing Authority (FCHA) is excited about the prospect of improving multi-

modal connections and relieving vehicle and train congestion in northeast Fort Collins.  The FCHA’s 
focus is a triple bottom line approach to providing affordable housing and supportive services.  Our 
organization assists over 5,000 individuals in Fort Collins and throughout Larimer County.  We are 
actively pursuing land bank opportunities in the northeast part of the City (Mountain Vista subarea) 
in an effort to meet citizen demand for affordable housing.  I offer my full support in the City of Fort 
Collins’ Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight Connectivity Project application for funding. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Julie Brewen 
CEO/Executive Director 



 
 
Olga Duvall, Chair 
Eric Shenk, Vice Chair 
  

 

 

Transportation Board 
 

United States Department of Transportation       
Anthony Foxx, Secretary of Transportation 
1200 Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx; 
 
 I am writing in support of the City of Fort Collins’ application for funding as a part of the 2015 
Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) grant.  The City of Fort Collins’ 
project, Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight Connectivity Project, will provide funding for the 
construction of a grade separated crossing at the Burlington Northern Santa Fe (BNSF) railroad at Lemay 
Avenue and Vine Drive and the construction of Suniga Drive (New Vine Drive) from State Highway 287 
to Timberline Road.  
 
 The City of Fort Collins has done great due diligence in studying the need for such a project.  
After 30 years of study and continual increases in vehicle and train traffic, accidents and city growth, the 
City of Fort Collins has prioritized this project as its #1 transportation capital project.  The City of Fort 
Collins has utilized an extensive planning process working in partnership with City Departments, BNSF, 
area businesses and local neighborhood groups to determine the best plan to appropriately serve the 
project area and increase the safety and vitality of the affected neighborhoods.  The City of Fort Collins 
previously developed a land use and economic development plan for the surrounding area and has moved 
to the next phase of preliminary design for the project. 
 

The grade separated crossing proposed in the Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight 
Connectivity Project is a critical part of the transportation infrastructure within the City of Fort Collins.  
Improvement of the intersection has become a safety issue for BNSF, emergency services, and the 
travelling public.  Along with improved safety, additional benefits stemming from this project include:  
multi-modal and transit infrastructure, increased reliability in freight movement, revitalization of three 
underserved neighborhoods adjacent to the project area, and increased access to business and educational 
services for the citizens of Fort Collins. 

 
The City of Fort Collins Transportation Board (The Board) is excited about the prospect of 

improving multi-modal connections and relieving vehicle and train congestion in northeast Fort Collins.  
The Board is a citizen led, advisory group which examines issues relating to financing, the development 
and implementation of projects pertaining to multi-modal improvements, transportation congestion, and 
connectivity.  The Board coordinates with other City boards, municipalities throughout the region, offers 
recommendations to the Fort Collins City Council on key transportation issues and solutions.  The Board 
offers its full support in the City of Fort Collins’ Suniga / Lemay Multi-Modal and Freight Connectivity 
Project application for funding. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Olga Duvall 
Transportation Board Chair 




